Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 579 February 2018

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 12th January 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Martin Dodd, Dave Smith and Sally Downing and the Clerk was Louise Pink.

Planning Applications for consideration – No new planning applications received.

Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals -

17/0074/FUL Log Cabin at Goodness Farm, Sheriff Hutton

Retention and extension of the existing log cabin to form a permanent agricultural workers dwelling. APPROVED.

17/01151/FUL Gower Hall Farm, Thornton Le Clay to Foston Road, Thornton Le Clay Change of use of agricultural land to form a 50m x 30m manege to include 6 no. 6m high floodlights (revised details to approval 17/00751/FUL dated 22.08.17). REFUSED.

Major Maintenance to Sheriff Hutton Bridge on the Strensall to Sheriff Hutton Road

The works will include removing all the surfacing and verge fill, following by waterproofing and surfacing to the structure. To do this the road will be closed due to the available road width making it impossible to carry out the works in two halves. The closure will be during half term from 10th to 18th of February 2018, the diversion route will be via Strensall and Flaxton. The contractor will start the week before using two way lights to do preparation works in the verge and carriageway edge.

If you need any more information please contact NYCC by email bridges@northyorks.gov.uk or by phone on 01609 780780.

Potholes

The Parish Council are very aware of the large number of potholes that are currently causing issues around the village at present. Please be assured that the parish council are monitoring these issues closely and will continue to do all we can to ensure NYCC fix them as soon as possible.

Community Public Access Defibrillator

The Community Public Access Defibrillator (cPAD) is located on the external wall of the Methodist Church on West End and is despatched when someone calls 999.

The location of the cPAD will be logged in Ambulance Control and anyone calling to report a cardiac arrest within a 200 metre radius of the cabinet will be directed to it by the Ambulance Operator, advised on accessing the AED and given instructions on its use. Ambulance Control will then inform the guardian that it has been used and it will be switched off on the system until it has been checked. A label on the AED itself will advise the user to place the AED back in the cabinet after use.

The defibrillator in Sheriff Hutton has already been despatched to emergencies and Cllr Martin Dodd, as guardian, has been contacted following this to check that it has been put back and that it still has everything needed to work.

Given that the cPAD is only despatched in a 200m radius, an additional cPAD on the Eastern side of the village would give better cover, but we need somewhere with a power source to mount the cabinet for it. If anyone has any suggestions as to where this can go, please get in touch.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 9th February 2018 in the Village Hall @ 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861468. 28 Geldof Road, Huntington, York. YO32 9JT.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

The next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday 6th February at 6pm at 'The Lodge' West Lilling.

Road Closure: Major maintenance work to Sheriff Hutton Bridge on the Strensall to Sheriff Hutton road will close the road from 10th to 18th February.

The contractor will start the week before using two way lights.

A.Bailey Parish Clerk

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Welcome to our Spring programme for 2018 we hope that you will find a topic of interest.

Tuesday February 27th 7.30pm - The Metal Detectorist: an illustrated presentation by Keith Waudby who is an experienced metal detectorist having spent many hours in the area of Brantingham East Yorkshire searching for Roman activity. If you are a detectorist or have an interest in taking up this popular hobby then this talk will set you on the right road.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments.

Tuesday March 27th 7.30pm - What Pugin did for York - Augustus Northmore Pugin 1812 - 1852 was an English architect, designer, artist, sailor and critic who is principally remembered for his pioneering role in the Gothic revival style of architecture. A welcome back to Roy Thompson who will be giving us a fascinating insight into the life of this workaholic and his influence on Victorian Britain, York and Sheriff.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments.

Tuesday April 24th 7pm Annual General Meeting followed at 8pm by our own in house researchers John Hendry and Hugh Ainsley who will be entertaining us in their own inimitable style. As yet the title has to be agreed but you can be certain that the evening will have many interesting historical facts about life in Sheriff brought to light during research sessions.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments.

Friday 25th May 7.30pm We are very fortunate to have our third visit from Dr. Kate Giles whose talks "The Middleham Jewel and Pickering Murals" attracted large audiences.

Kate will be presenting Shakespeare's Guildhall, though Stratford has long been famous for the surviving buildings connected to the playwright research by archaeologists from the University of York has shed important new light on Shakespeare's school, located in the medieval Guildhall of the Holy Cross. Kate will be sharing her discoveries with us in what promises to be a very interesting evening.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments.

Tuesday June 26th 7pm at St Helens Church an invitation to view the treasures and monuments in and around the Church led by Roy Thompson and Neil Hodges. Further details in March village news.

Diary dates: Monday research session 1 - 3pm Village Hall.

Monday January 15th, 29th, February 12th, 26th, March 12th, 26th, April 16th

We welcome donations to the archives on these days and researchers will be on hand to record any information about life in Sheriff both past and present.

For details about the History group contact Meg 878136 or Beryl 878363 for membership details. We welcome new members and researchers.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists February 2018

Keith Clarkson, Retired Reserve Manager of RSPB Bempton Cliffs was unable to make our last meeting so in a quick change, Andy Chapman stepped into the breach with a talk on the history and development of RSPB Leighton Moss. We had a field trip to Leighton Moss two years ago so it was fascinating to learn a bit more about the reserve and the birds it attracts.

Our next meeting is our AGM on Wednesday February 7th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. This is when everyone gets together to plan our field trips and winter speakers for the year ahead. So if you would like to be involved and there is somewhere you would like to visit then do come along and share your ideas and thoughts.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

On Wednesday 10th January our ladies group held a pudding party. We had a variety of puddings from chocolate biscuit cake, truffle torte, trifle with chunks of ginger in it (oh yum), profiteroles, tiramisu, bread and butter pudding and more besides. We all enjoyed tasting the various puddings and went home feeling rather full. Thanks to the people for making the lovely puddings.

The ladies group would like to thank The Highwayman pub in the village for the fabulous Christmas lunch we had everyone who attended said how much they had enjoyed the meal. Thanks to everyone who was involved in making it so enjoyable.

Our next meeting is a talk by Keri Grinham called "A World of Flavours". Keri will give a talk about the various flavourings used in food manufacturing.

The meeting will start at 2pm 14th February 2018 Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

New Year's Party

On behalf of everyone who enjoyed such a wonderful evening we send our BIG "thank yous" to the amazing team of Hostesses and young people who had worked hard in organising such a great event. So nice to be welcomed with friendly smiles and a glass of sherry, the whole evening was a success, good food, good friends and great entertainment with a dance routine by the hostesses! The brilliant Thornton Le Dale Strummers rounded off the evening with some familiar tunes getting everyone singing. As 'newbies' being made to feel so special by all the hostesses we can safely say that we will be back again next year.

The Gardening Club.

Our second meeting this year is on Wednesday, February 21st at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall, when our speaker will be Martin Fish, his subject will be Pruning and Propagation.

Gardening Tip for February

On a dry, warmer day, walk slowly round ones garden and try to look at trees and shrubs with new eyes. It's much easier to see faults when many trees are naked. Overlapping branches, dead twigs and excessive growth are all easier to spot at this time of the year.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, February 1st** during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club Friday Bingo

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friday 16th February – 7.30pm

£100 special jackpot and lots of prizes!

Everybody welcome

Next dates March 16 and April 13

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

We are always looking for new members who would like to enjoy a healthy and friendly game in pleasant company.

Enquiries to Roy Thompson thompsonroy5@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878644

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

As we enter 2018 thoughts begin to turn to the start of the new season. With that in mind pre-season Indoor Net practice will start on Friday 2nd March from 8.15 – 9.15pm at the Galtres Centre, Easingwold.

Whatever your ability if you are interested in attending or in finding out more about how to get involved with the club in a playing or non-playing capacity, please contact Vince Coan (07850 332728) or John Armitage (07931 384227).

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on **Fridays 2nd and 16th February**.

Message from the Jumblies

2018 has started off well for us and after our break we soon got back into the swing. Although it was cold we had a very high turnout of eager buyers, many of our regulars and some new ones, keen to grab a bargain or two. There was a good quantity of jumble, brilliant cake stall and refreshments etc., resulting in £2,002 being raised for the Parish Church. Thank you so much to everyone who supported the sale.

Our next sale will be on 24th February at 2pm in the Village Hall, raising money for our local Playgroup which is struggling financially to survive. It is such a vital community asset and one The Jumblies are very keen to support. The Committee work so hard to raise money to keep the Playschool open and we appeal to you once again to trawl through your drawers and wardrobes, cupboards and shelves and let us have those items you no longer need. We particularly welcome clothes, shoes, bags and books, as these are our biggest selling items. We also welcome bric-a-brac and toys and items for the tombola and raffle and cake stall.

Your support is so highly valued. Please spread the word to your friends, relatives and colleagues about our Jumble Sales. Recycling is a very high profile subject at the moment and as people are becoming more conscious about reducing the amount going to landfill they are looking for outlets for their cast offs. We would be delighted to receive their cast offs to turn into cash for worthy causes.

If you are unable to bring your donations to the Village Hall between 9.30 and 11.30am on the 24th February, please contact Pat Cooper on 878677 or me on 878392 and wewill try to make alternative arrangements.

Many thanks Penny Bean

The "Oldies" Party

January is not normally a month which people relish, but in Sheriff Hutton it is different, for it is party time. This is an event universally enjoyed by all those old enough and decrepit enough to be eligible to attend. This year's party proved to be quite exceptional for the sheer joy it spread among many, who at this dark time of the year could feel cut off and neglected. We have many to thank for this light among the darkness – the founders of the idea many years ago and those who carry on their aims nowadays on an annual basis. I am bound to miss out some deserving person, for which I apologise, but would like to express the thanks of the village to those who provide, process, supply and serve the food, (especially the trifle), along with the raffle prizes and also those who provide the entertainment. This year it was an outstanding ukulele band from Thornton-le-Dale, who played their hearts out. My only regret is that they did not play "500 Miles", which was in their songbook. Perhaps they could be asked to return soon to correct this omission. Thanks to you all

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends Saturday 10th March 7.30pm Village Hall

The Elastic Band Returns!

Friends of the Village Hall invite you to join them in a fundraising evening of music, song and dance with the return of the fantastic, versatile Elastic Band - Andy, Caroline, Jack, Caryn, Jerry, Rob and Mike who will be offering you a toe tapping evening of old favourites and a sprinkling of new melodies.

A licensed bar will be available and there will be our usual sumptuous supper table which has been the dining highlight of past village hall events. This is a true community event of local musicians and volunteers.

Ticket only entrance £10 - contact Meg 878136 or Richard and Wendy 878581

200 Club

This year's membership stands at 234, and though this is down two on last year, the level of prizes will remain the same. Thank you to all those who renewed or joined for the first time: good luck in this year's draws!

A big thank you in particular to the collectors for their efforts: Sandy Anderson, Lynne Blair, Philip David, Richard and Wendy Haste, Tricia Harris, Dick Johnson, Jenny McMillan, Lyn Minto, Lynne and Brian Shepherd, Ida Terry and Sarah Webster.

January's £25 prize winners were 14, 60, 132,147 and 186.

St Helen's Parish Church News

The Annual Meeting for the Parish Church will be held on Tuesday 6th March 2018 at the Miss Ward Room in the Methodist Church. During this meeting a new Parochial Parish Council (PCC) will be elected and also Churchwardens for the coming year. (Closing date 3rd March.) If you are on the electoral roll you are welcome to attend and vote. If you want to be elected onto the PCC or become a churchwarden application/proposal forms are available form the Secretary Neil Hodges 01347 878 595. Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton, YO60 6QG

The Electoral Roll for St Helen's is also being updated. The closing date for this is, if you are over 18 and would like to be included is 11th February 2018. Please contact Neil Hodges as above if you would like to be included.

Sheriff Hutton Sewing Class meets Mondays (Term time) 7-9pm in the Village Hall.

Spaces are available so please come along and try out a new skill. Open to all levels beginners are welcome.

Call Janet Hull 01904491001 <u>janethull@tiscali.co.uk</u> or just come along and join in!

Bin mystery

Does anyone have any information concerning two Ryedale District Council bins (one black, one green) that have been left on Main Street, about 100 yards from the Post Office, since New Year's Day? Despite asking around they have not yet been claimed (at the time of the News going to printers).

Thank you

Alison Reilly

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest & Huby

SERVICES IN FEBRUARY

Sheriff	4th	9.30am	Holy Communion	6.00pm	Celtic Eucharist
Hutton					Marton
	11th	10am	Morning Worship		
	14th	2pm	Hunger Lunch – Methodist Church		
	18th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist Stillington	6.00pm	Celtic Worship Marton
	25th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	11th	11.15am	Shortened Matins		
	18th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist Stillington		
	25th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)		
Marton	4th			6.00pm	Celtic Eucharist
	18th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist Stillington	6.00pm	Reflective Worship
Stillington	4th	9.15am	Morning Worship		
	11th	9.15am	Holy Communion		
	18th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist		
	25th	9.15am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-	4th	8am	Holy Communion		
the-Forest		11am	Morning Worship		
	11th	11am	Holy Communion		
	18th	8am	Holy Communion		
		10.30am	Benefice Eucharist Stillington		
	25th	11am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

13 February	PCC Meeting - 7.30pm Miss Ward Room		
Advance Notice	Annual Parish Meeting to elect churchwardens [meeting open to all in the		
Tuesday 6 March	arch parish] Election of PCC [all on the electoral role are eligible to vote]		
	Meet at 7.30pm in the Miss Ward Room		

NOTICE

St Helen and the Holy Cross Churchyard

Regular users of the footpaths might have noticed the invitation to spread the wear by indicating alternative routes. Please help us to maintain the churchyard for the comfort and pleasure of all. Broken and stolen gates and fences will be replaced by the Church to satisfy Diocesan regulations. Plastic seasonal decorations should be removed by the end of March.

The Methodist Church

Last month in our shoebox report the last sentence read "We pray that the children who receive a box will be blessed and receive great joy and happiness that someone has thought of them at Christmas". We have received this letter from one of the distributors who went to a children's hospital in Zagreb where there were victims of war. He wrote "I gave a box to a 12 year old boy. He opened it and on top was a small stuffed animal. He smiled, which you would expect, then I noticed a doctor and nurse standing in the corner, both began to cry. They told me that this young boy had seen his parents marched out of their home and executed. This was the first time they had seen him smile in 3 months".

What an answer to our prayer, it is always best to ask God to be in the situation.

Sunday Services in February

4th 10.30 a.m. An "Own Arrangement Service".

11th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion).

18th 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan

25th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Missions Sunday).

Additional Activities

Monday 2.00 p.m. Guild - See programme below.

Tuesday. 2.00 - 3.30 p.m. Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward room (20th February)

Wednesday. 10 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room

Thursday. 2 for 2.30 p.m. Feature Film afternoon, anyone welcome. (15th February)

Guild Programme - Mondays at 2.00 p.m. in the Miss Ward room.

5th The Journey to Angkor Wat, where! Revd Dr Michael Chester will present an illustrated talk on his recent visit.

12th Richard Haste will introduce us to "The seasonal cycle of Farming Services" with pictures.

19th Eileen Goodrum has written a book about a York Girls School who were famous for the grey coats they had to wear. This is her true story.

26th TWAM - another mysterious title, what does each letter represent? Trevor Robinson will come and explain in this Missions Afternoon.

Lent Study Group

The beginning of Lent is Ash Wednesday when both village churches and their ministers share in a Hunger Lunch of Bread and Cheese, and Prayer and Meditation in the Miss Ward room. This will start at 12 noon and a collection will be taken for Christian Aid.

Ash Wednesday 14th February 12 Noon Hunger Lunch

Following Ash Wednesday There will be a series of Lent bible studies at 11.15 a.m. every Wednesday, up to and including 21st March, in the Methodist Church.

Lent Bible Study 21st February and 28th February at 11.15 a.m.

Everyone Welcome In Methodist Church

Neighbourhood Watch

The NY Police Traffic Bureau has now approved a number of suitable locations on Finkle Street for the placing of the "Speed Gun" and warning notices. Training of the volunteer team is scheduled to begin at the end of January, so the Community Speedwatch should be in operation during February, persons observed to be exceeding the speed limit will be reported to the Police.

Unfortunately I understand that over New Year, agricultural items and scrap have been stolen from two local premises.

At the time of going to press, I am unable to arrange a meeting due to the unavailability of the Police to attend.

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator 01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com

Playgroup

This month the Jumblies are very kindly raising money for Sheriff Hutton Playgroup and Toddlers. We are extremely grateful for their support as fundraising is the only way we can keep our valuable service open. As we are only a small committee we need as much support as possible from our wider community. Anything you are able to donate, clothes, books bric-a-brac etc can be left at the Village Hall between 9.30am and 11.30am on 24th February. We would also welcome donations of baking on the day.

Playgroup runs Tues, Weds, Fri 9-3pm during term time. Please contact 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com for more information or to book your free trial session.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Ladies Tennis is on Wednesday mornings from 10.30am and Saturday February 3rd from 1.30pm. Social Tennis for all members is on Saturday February 17th from 1.30pm.

Annual General Meeting This will be held on March 12th, the Agenda will include proposals for running the club in the coming season along with subscription rates. A new committee will be elected so if you are interested in playing tennis and have ideas on the way the club should go forward in 2018 please consider coming on the committee.

The new season starts on April 1st when subs will be due and the security number will be changed. Full details of subs etc. will be in the March News.

Josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Village Ramble

Blow away the winter blues and take in glorious views on the February ramble which is on **Thursday 22nd February**. The circular walk will start from Sutton Bank and include what James Herriot called "the finest view in England." The walk ends with a convivial pub lunch. We start from the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm.

What is Love?

Now that the January sales are coming to an end, the shops are filled with red roses, cards and chocolates. It is a reminder that it will soon be Valentine's Day. Although it has moved far from its origins as a celebration of a Christian saint and become commercialised, the day does remind us of love and all that it means.

A group of professional people once asked a group of 4 - 8 year olds 'What does love mean?' The answers they got were broader and deeper than they could have imagined. For example:

'When my grandmother got arthritis, she couldn't bend over and paint her toenails anymore. So my grandfather does it for her all the time, even though he's got arthritis too. That's love.'

'Love is when you go out to eat and give somebody most of your French fries without making them give you any.'

'Love is when my mummy makes a coffee for my daddy and takes a sip before giving it to him to make sure it tastes ok.'

'Love is what makes you smile when you are tired.'

'Love is when you tell a guy you like his shirt and he wears it every day.'

'Love is what is in the room with you at Christmas if you stop opening presents and listen.'

What, I wonder, would your definition of love be? Take a few moments to think about it, and to thank God for these examples of love in your life.

As this month also brings with it the beginning of Lent and the journey to Easter, may I also give you another definition of love to think about: Jesus choosing to die on a cross so that we could be forgiven and come to know Him. In this month of love, perhaps we could also take a moment to think about that and tell Jesus that we love Him too.

Elizabeth Cushion

Village Christmas Celebration

It was lovely to see so many people at the Village Christmas Celebration on 15th December and also great to see the number of Christmas hats, jumpers and decoration that was sported by those who attended. There was so much good singing and enjoyment. The Drummers who led the singing said that they enjoyed themselves and that it was great to hear the singing coming back at them! We are starting to plan next year already. If you have any suggestions as to how we can improve the Celebration, please contact Jill Hodges 01347 878 595.

Yesterday's Village.

The diet of the poor was fairly monotonous, bread and vegetables being the staple foods. White bread made from wheat was eaten by those living in the castle, but lower orders had bread made from a mixture of wheat and rye or a darker bread made entirely from rye. Food for those in the castle was served on trenchers or plates made from rye bread. Afterwards the trenchers were gathered up and given to the poor. Some peasant folk in Sheriff Hutton no doubt ground their own grain and made their own bread although if unfree they were legally bound to grind their grain at the lord's mill and so could be fined or punished for possessing hand mills or taking grain elsewhere. Bread and cheese were the peasants' daily diet in the field. In summer a soft cheese called "spermyse" or "green" cheese would be made. At other times a hard cheese was made from skimmed milk which kept well but was so hard that it sometimes had to be soaked and beaten before it could be eaten. Milk from cows, sheep and goats was used but the cow's milk was preferred because it took less time to milk a cow than a number of sheep. Pottage, a broth or stew of vegetables, and sometimes meat, was universal. It could be thick or "running" or it might be so thick it could be sliced when it was known as "stondyng." "Frumenty", a thick cereal porridge was also

(From unpublished notes by the late Mrs. Barbara Walker on 14th. Century Life.)

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties Please call: 01347 878 628

Willow Farm Produce **Neil & Sally Fairweather**

info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Producers of Seasonal Plants. Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times :

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

Brook House Farm, Terrington Tel: 01347 878 345 or 07786574359

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats

at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

MORSE COACHES

ጼ

TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com

admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire

Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your

transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com

Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



Pilates, Circuits Swimming with Linzi

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi



Hall Farm Boutique Luxury B&B Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

Flaxton .

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Centact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

derekprecious@hotmail.com

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267

Registered Installer



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....

We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173 Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com



BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs
New and Used Machine Sales

2 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but of	heck in chur	rch for details	
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup		7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates		8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates				
	12.30pm	Luncheon Club				
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup				
	9.30am	Yoga				
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee				
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	`			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers		6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup				

Additional Activities in February

, taa:t		ittico ili i obi dai	,
Thurs	1 st	9.30 - 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall
Fri	2 nd	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
Mon	5 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Journey to Angkor Wat
Tues	6 th	7.30pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council meeting at The Lodge West
		-	Lilling
Wed	7th	7.30pm	Field Naturalists AGM in the Village Hall
Fri	9 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall
Sat	10 th	To 18 Feb	Road closed at Sheriff Hutton Bridge
Mon	12 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Seasonal Farming Services
Tues	13 th	7.30pm	St Helen's PCC meeting in the Miss Ward Room
Wed	14 th	12 noon	Joint Churches Hunger Lunch in the Miss Ward Room
		2.00pm	Ladies Group A World of Flavours in the Village Hall
Thurs	15 th	2.00pm	Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room
Fri	16 th	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
		7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
Mon	19 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room York Girls School
Tues	20 th	2.00 - 3.30pm	Craft and chat in the Miss Ward Room
Wed	21 st	7.30pm	Gardening Club Martin Fish on Pruning and Propagation
			in the Village Hall
Thurs	22 nd	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park
Sat	24 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of Playgroup in the Village Hall
Mon	26 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room TWAM?
Mon	27 th	7.30pm	History Group The Metal Detectorist in the Village Hall

Dates to Note

	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
6 th	7.30pm	St Helen's Annual Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room
10 th	7.30pm	The Elastic Band in concert for the Village Hall
16 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
27 th	7.30pm	History Group What Pugin did for York in the Village Hall
	7.00pm	History Group AGM plus entertainment in the Village Hall
28 th	12.00 noon	Village Auction in aid of the UCCC New Year Party
	7.30pm	History Group Shakespeare's Guildhall in the Village Hall
26 th	7.00pm	History Group Church Treasures at St Helen's Church
9 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
5 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
	16 th 27 th 24 th 28 th 25 th 26 th 9 th	6 th 7.30pm 10 th 7.30pm 16 th 7.30pm 27 th 7.30pm 24 th 7.00pm 28 th 12.00 noon 25 th 7.30pm 26 th 7.00pm 9 th 7.30pm

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the March Village News should reach the Editors by no later than February 18th